
Sent: Wednesday, December 13, 2023, 11:55 AM 
Subject: [External Email]: 

Your Safe Streets and Roads for All (SS4A) Program Grant - Edgewater Park  
 
Dear Tom,  
 
My name is Shaun O’Hanlan from the NJ Division Office of the Federal Highway 
Administration (FHWA) which is supporting the Office of the Secretary of Transportation in 
administering the Safe Streets and Roads for All (SS4A) Grant Program. 
 
Congratulations on being selected as a grant recipient for a Planning and Demonstration 
Grant. I will be your primary point of contact at the U.S. Department of Transportation. 
 
Before you may begin work on your grant, the U.S. Department of Transportation (USDOT) 
first must enter into a formal Grant Agreement with your jurisdiction detailing the terms of 
your SS4A grant. It is important for you to know that any expenditures incurred before the 
Grant Agreement is signed by both your jurisdiction and USDOT will not be reimbursed or 
count toward the 20% match or cost share requirement. 
 
In the weeks ahead, FHWA will hold a webinar to share information with you about the 
process we will follow for development and approval of the Grant Agreement. The webinar 
will be recorded and made available to all grant recipients. 
 
Also, I will contact you to schedule a kick-off meeting. In the meantime, if you have any 
questions, please contact me. 
 
Thank you for your commitment to roadway safety and USDOT’s zero deaths vision. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Shaun O’Hanlan 
Discretionary Grants Manager 
FHWA – NJ Division 
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